December 29, 1941.

Dean Paul B. Lawson, University of Kansas.

Dear Dean Lawson:

We are sending you a little memento of the trip our basketball team made last winter. Some of the boys have mentioned the fine visit they had with you on the train.

Perhaps some evening when you have a breathing spell you will want to sit by the fireside and browse through the booklet and see the reaction of the boys victory-bont but sometimes victory-disappointed, but incidentally maintaining a philosophy equal to the occasion.

Wishing you and Mrs. Lewson health, happiness and prosperity in the New Year, I am

Very sincerely yours,

PCA:AH

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.